
Andrew Zagars, P.E. 

City Engineer 
City of Killeen 
 
May 19, 2024 
 

Project: Killeen Sidewalk and ADA Ramp Improvements 
Bid No.: 25-29 
Bid Opening Date: May 8, 2025 

Recommendation: 

After thoroughly reviewing and evaluating the submitted bids for the 2” Asphalt Overlay & Milling 
Services project, I am pleased to recommend Asphalt Inc. LLC dba Lone Star Paving as the lowest 
responsive and responsible bidder. 

The following is a summary of the bids received: 

1. Asphalt Inc. LLC dba Lone Star Paving -  $108.00 Per Ton 

2. Texas Materials Group, Inc.    $152.00 Per Ton 
3. Pinnacle Paving -     $158.75 Per Ton 

The bids were evaluated based on the following criteria: 

• Compliance with Bid Specifications: Asphalt Inc. LLC dba Lone Star Paving bid met all the 
requirements outlined in the bid specifications and provided all necessary documentation. 

• Experience and Qualifications: Asphalt Inc. LLC dba Lone Star Paving has demonstrated 
substantial experience and expertise in similar projects, ensuring their capability to successfully 
complete the project. 

• Cost: Asphalt Inc. LLC dba Lone Star Paving submitted the lowest bid amount, providing the most 
cost-effective solution for the City of Killeen. 

Conclusion: 

Based on the evaluation of the bids and the criteria outlined above, it is recommended that the contract for 
the 2” Asphalt Overlay & Milling Services (Bid No. 25-29) be awarded to Asphalt Inc. LLC dba Lone Star 
Paving. Their bid offers the best value and meets all the requirements specified by the City of Killeen. 

Please feel free to contact me if any questions or additional information is required. 

Sincerely, 

 

Donald Wetzel 

Engineering Project Manager 
City of Killeen 
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